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Whitehall Committee Meeting, 8 September 2008

6.15 pm, COI, London

Present

Sam Foley

Martin Humphreys

Ken Holmes

Rose Chandler

Miranda Douce

Jonathan Williams

Liz Walton

Graham Hand

Laurence Grace

Katherine Howes

Kate Goulden

Paul Spicer

Apologies

Malcolm Todd

Rachael Salisbury

Richard Grafen

Ruth Eastman

The Chairman welcomed Graham to his first Committee Meeting.
1) Minutes of last meeting

Recording – we are still in negotiation with St Alban’s, Holborn as a venue (there are only a limited range of venue possibilities given the long list of constraints, eg the need for a decent organ and acoustic, practical space, quiet location etc).  A particular difficulty is that we will have to pay extra to use the separate room with facilities etc.  Another possibility is St Michael’s, West Croydon. Action Ken and Sam to continue negotiations, alongside Monica.
2) Budgets for the forthcoming season

Estimates are based on previous experience and are therefore reasonably robust.  An overall deficit for the season of just over £2,000 is anticipated, and combined with the General Fund carried forward will leave the Choir with £4,000-5,000 in the GF which is considered the prudent minimum balance.  The recording budget estimates a net cost to the choir funds of £6,600 assuming each choir member sells an average of five CDs (this approach having been explained at the AGM).  The Come & Sing is forecast to make a small surplus of about £100 and as such is more of a publicity/recruitment exercise rather than a fundraising event – although a decent turn-out will push this upwards and start to genuinely contribute to Choir funds.  
The budgets as presented were accepted by the committee. Sam thanked Ken for all his hard work in compiling these.
3) Future repertoire choices

Banqueting House – 6 April 2009, Paul proposed to supplement the Brahms German Requiem with Quartette op. 92, Geistliches Lied op. 30, Warum ist das licht Gegeben and a piano piece.  Such a programme might need an interval so the alternative proposed was just add the Quartette and piano piece and have a concert without interval.  After discussion it was decided to select the shorter programme so as not to make the evening, with the meal afterwards, not too long.

St John’s Smith Square – 10 July 2009, the committee were keen on including the Britten St Nicolas so this would be with Purcell, I was Glad, Rejoice in the Lord, Chacony and My heart is inditing. Action Paul, Sam and Ken to cost this option and consider practicalities, but Committee agreed this proposal in principle.
Missa Solemnis – Birmingham Symphony Hall, we are still discussing the budget with the Birmingham choir, in particular which orchestra to use.  The main uncertainty is in the ticket sales – 50% occupancy would correspond to sharing an £8,000 loss. Conversely a full house (which is also a possibility) would contribute to Choir funds. Action Ken/Sam to continue negotiations/budgeting.
Easter 2010 ideas include Kodaly, Howells, Parry, Liszt or Frank Martin in some combination.  Sam will check this against previously performed concerts -  action Sam.

Summer 2010 likely to be a large Handel work (eg Judas Maccabaeus, Solomon, Semele or Joshua).  Paul will study these works further -  action Paul

4) General matters

Auditions will be completed this week.  Sam thanked everyone involved in making the process go reasonably smoothly. Results would be provided from Paul by 12th Sept. Action Paul.

About five new sopranos, three altos and two bases are expected to come for audition at the start of term. 
We are likely to use 100 Carols for Choirs for the Ritz as we are running low on the original choir books. 
The most suitable time for a workshop is the summer term, other commitments allowing.
Any other business

Some people on the Committee are having difficulty opening Office files – Sam apologised for this but noted that her home system would only deal with certain programmes – but that these should be accessible to all if a little fiddly. For now we will standardise on Works for spreadsheets (which can be read by Excel) and Word 2000. Any continuing issues to be addressed next time.
The meeting closed at 20:10.
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